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HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS
While we love catching up with our ex-students, we respectfully request that all high
school students/elder siblings who come onto school premises, whether ex-students or
not, be with a parent or carer. Unfortunately, we have had some issues in the past which
has led to this practice being implemented.

Messages from Mrs Benson:

BIRTHDAYS
We love to celebrate your child’s birthday but request that we do so with either ice-
blocks, similar to the picture, ordered from the canteen or store bought prepackaged
individual cupcakes, similar to the ones in the picture.
Due to children’s allergies, lolly bags or other cakes etc can not be accepted.

Ms Katie, from the canteen, may be contacted between school hours on 0410622441.
Please do not ring the front office as we do not have an internal phone in the canteen.



PARKING
We understand that parking around all schools can be problematic. Please leave
yourself plenty of time or better still walk with your child, if possible.
May I remind parents please not to park over neighbour’s driveways. Our neighbours
understandably become upset and it can lead to issues which we all need to avoid.
Please do not move neighbour’s bins either, as we have had bins not picked up in the
past, after a parent moved them to park their car.
Rangers do regularly patrol both William and Dutton Streets and I am sure everyone
wishes to avoid losing points and being issued with a hefty fine.

SCHOOL HOURS
The gates on both William St and Dutton St open in the morning at 8:20am. Children are
then asked to sit on the silver seats outside the Kinder rooms until 8:30am when the
morning bell rings. Parents sending their children at 8:20 do so on the understanding
that there is no playground supervision until 8:30am. This is when direct playground
supervision begins. 

Of an afternoon both gates open at 2:40pm when parents may enter and wait for their
children. After 3:10pm children must be collected by parents from the front Office.

If, for any reason, you are running late please ring the office directly, do not Dojo
teachers as they may not receive the message in time.



We still need to follow NSW Health COVID guidelines of keeping children home who
have cold/flu like symptoms and administering a RAT. Please continue to log a positive
case through NSW Health and ring the school if your child is COVID positive. If this is the
case a generic note will go out to the children within the class as a precaution. Thank
you for your continual support.
It is, as we know, a fine line with following guidelines and best practice and supporting
regular attendance.
Regular attendance is vital for children to succeed and fulfill their full potential. The
NSW Department of Education states that children should attend school at least 90% of
the time (this equates to 9/10 school days). Regular attendance means children are
engaged in their class work and have positive social interactions with friends in the
classroom and playground.
In line with the Department regulations, teachers mark online attendance records every
day. If a child has a satisfactory explanation or medical certificate they are marked as
sick or leave (a funeral/unavoidable specialist appointment etc). If an explanation is
received for a child’s absence for the day but is unsatisfactory, the records are marked
as explained but unjustified. Unjustified reasons may include siblings or parents are
unwell, child slept in and visiting relatives or family. 
Children who are late are marked as partial attendance with the time of arrival
notated.

Parents are requested to make doctor/ dentist appointments etc outside of school hours
or during the holidays.

Our school target is to increase our attendance rate and there are lots of positive
incentives including the weekly assembly drawer and individual targeted attendance
programs.

With twelve weeks of school holidays, parents are requested to take vacations during
school holiday times. It is a legal requirement that parents apply for extended leave
through the Office. Leave will not be granted unless under exceptional circumstance, but
the school does need to keep a record to ensure children are safe and monitored. 

ATTENDANCE/EXEMPTIONS





STUDENT SHOUT OUT!
Last weekend, Lukeman (65F) attended the Regional
Championship for Discus. He had managed to finish on the podium
where he threw 25.92 metres. Lukeman will be proceeding to the
state championship next month. Good luck Lukeman!

If your child has a noteworthy achievement that you would like
shared with the school, please send a message and a photo to
your child’s class teacher. We love celebrating our students’
successes!

THANK YOU! to all the parents who joined us for our annual Lunar New Year celebration
this week. We loved the lion dancing performances! Click anywhere to see more photos
from the day!
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